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Licensed  
Certified Public Accountants 

Virginia 
Washington, D.C. 

Maryland 
North Carolina 

__________ 
 

www.MalvinRiggins.com 
__________ 

 
Corporate Office 

725 City Center Boulevard 
Suite 200 

Newport News, VA 23606 
757.881.9600 (T) 
757.881.9617 (F) 

 
Virginia Beach 

301 Cleveland Place  
Suite 101 

Virginia Beach, VA 23462 
757.995.2677 (T) 
757.995.2678 (F) 

 
Ashburn 

20130 Lake View Center Plaza 
Suite 400 

Ashburn, VA 20147 
703.723.2838 (T) 
703.723.7827 (F) 

 
Washington, D.C. 

1050 Connecticut Avenue 
5th Floor 

Washington, D.C. 20036 
202.296.2700 (T) 
202.296.2799 (F) 

 
Rockville 

One Research Court 
Suite 450 

Rockville, MD 20850 
202.296.2700 (T) 
202.296.2799 (F) 

 
Nags Head 

2510 S. Croatan Highway 
Suite B & C 

Nags Head, NC 27959 
252.441.1722 (T) 
252.441.6306 (F) 

 
Chapel Hill 

1829 East Franklin Street 
Suite 100E 

Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
919.929.5640 (T) 
919.929.2205 (F) 
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(F): 757.881.9617 

 

 

 

 

INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT 

 

To the Board of Directors 
of Patient Advocate Foundation 

We have examined Patient Advocate Foundation’s (a §501(c)(3), §509(a)(1) charity)) 
compliance with the OIG Opinion 04-15, as modified, during the period January 1, 
2017 through December 31, 2017. Management of Patient Advocate Foundation is 
responsible for Patient Advocate Foundation’s compliance with the specified 
requirements. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on Patient Advocate 
Foundation’s compliance based on our examination. 

Our examination was conducted in accordance with attestation standards established 
by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and, accordingly, included 
examining, on a test basis, evidence about Patient Advocate Foundation’s compliance 
with those requirements and performing such other procedures we considered 
necessary in the circumstances. We believe that the evidence we obtained is sufficient 
and appropriate to provide a reasonable basis for our opinion. 

Our examination does not provide a legal determination on Patient Advocate 
Foundation’s compliance with specified requirements. 

In our opinion, Patient Advocate Foundation complied, in all material respects, with 
the aforementioned requirements during the period January 1, 2017 through 
December 31, 2017. 

This report is intended solely for the information and use of Patient Advocate 
Foundation’s management and fund donors and is not intended to be, and should not 
be, used by anyone other than these specified parties. 

 
Newport News, VA 
August 3, 2018 

 

 


